
 

 

 The school complies with the DfE and LA guidelines concerning the Freedom of Information Act 

  

 
 

 

Holy Trinity Newsletter 

21st April 2023 

 

 

M 

A 

Y 

Wednesday 3rd - RSE talk for Years 5 & 6parents, 7pm,                  

Cadogan Gardens (Details to follow)                                                                             

Friday 5th  - Coronation Tea Parties                                                     

Monday 8th - Bank Holiday for the Kings Coronation                             

Tues 9th - Friday 12th - Year 3 Mosaic Workshop                               

Thursday 11th -  RCM Visit to Battersea Zoo, All Day                        

Mon 8th - Fri 12th - 5CH, Osmington Bay Residential                                 

Monday 15th -  4AJ Visit to the Science Museum, All day                            

Wednesday 17th  - 3MQ Visit to the Science Museum                     

Monday 22nd - 5CH, Kew Gardens, All day                                                    

Monday 29th - Friday 2nd June - Half Term                                                                                

If you would like an item included in the Newsletter, which is also published on the websit www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk)  please telephone Mrs Phillips  on 
02078819860 or email  lphillips@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk  by  Wednesday lunchtime at the latest.   

FIRST WEEK BACK - VISITORS, COMMUNITY EVENTS & CURRICULUM ENRICHMENT 

Monday 24th April 3MQ Class Meeting, Sedding Street, 9.10am 

Monday 24th April 4AJ Visit to the Science Museum, All Day 

Tuesday 25th April 4AJ Class Meeting, Sedding Street, 9.10am 

Wednesday 26th April 5CH Class Meeting, Sedding Street, 9.10am 

Thursday 27th April 6TM Class Meeting, Cadogan Gardens, 9.10am 

Students Of The Week 
 

RCM -  Jeremiah & Sanvi 
1JD  -  Noah. A & Lilah 
2ZP -  Seif & Arlo 
3MQ -  Ashleigh & Mohammed 
4AJ  -  Tai & Richard 
5CH -  Jayden & Nathan 
6TM - Zoe & Yasin 

Miss James is in need of parent-
volunteers for the upcoming Year 4 trip. 
 
Monday 24th April 2023 - trip to The     
Science Museum leaving HT at 9.30 am 
and returning at 3pm (4 volunteers) . 
If you are available, please  let the office 
know. 

 

Summer Key Dates 
 

The key dates  for the Summer Term have  
now been published on our website. 

Welcome Back to the Summer Term! 
 
We look forward to working with you all during the 
final term of this academic year. There are lots of 

exciting trips and events to look forward to including 
The Pop-up Restaurant for Year 3, Osmington Bay 
for Year 5 and Sports Day & Graduations for All! 
Thank you so much to those of you who have al-

ready attended your class meetings - 
 we have Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 next week.  

 

Fruity Friday 
We had some great fruity-coloured outfits  
today! 

The children also had a very yummy time    
trying different fruits and learning about the 
countries that they originally came from. 

Photos to follow in next week’s newsletter! 



 

 

Message from Miss Edgeworth - Head Of School 
 
Dear Parents,  
  
Welcome back to the Summer Term, and what a week it has been!  
  
Children embraced the sunny weather (at the start of the week!) and the opportunities 
for outdoor learning which ensued. From football games on the roof at Sedding,      
Rounders at Battersea Park, to water play in the reception playground. Please enjoy the 
newsletter learning briefs which also showcase the trips classes have also enjoyed, as 
well as the new arrivals in Reception!  
  
We were also happy to see so many of you at class meetings this week; teachers              
appreciated the opportunity to share their class learning journey for the term ahead,           
including an overview of topics and enrichment opportunities.  
  
If you were unable to attend, please check your inbox for the presentation slides or ask 
your child’s teacher for a printed copy. For those of you visiting classes next week, we  
encourage you to check the second-hand uniform available, we would love for these 
items to go to new homes!  
  
Finally, we would like to thank you for your engagement and support with our Ofsted   
visit. Our inspector commented on the warm welcome he received from children and 
parents alike, and the inclusive and friendly atmosphere. The purpose of the inspection 
was to confirm our current rating of GOOD, and therefore evidence was gathered to   
support this grading, with a full report to be published before the end of the academic 
year.   
  
Whilst we are unable to share specific feedback ahead of the report publication, we 
found the inspection to be a fair and due process, which understood the Holy Trinity 
ethos, with children at its heart. It was overwhelmingly clear that children know Holy 
Trinity is a safe place for them, where they have the support of trusted adults to support 
their needs, and where their voice is valued.   
  
 We would like to thank all members of our community, children, parents, staff and   
governors, for their continued hard work and dedication; we are immensely proud of 
our school.   
  
Wishing you a restful weekend,  
Miss Edgeworth   



 

 

Attendance  
W/C  27.03.23 

Class % Attendance Unauthorised Number of lates 

YR 94% 0.7% 13 

Y1 86.% 5.3% 6 

Y2 88% 6.2% 9 

Y3 84% 6.6% 0 

Y4 96% 0% 10 

Y5 88% 7.3% 1 

Y6 92% 0 6 

Growth, renewal and new life  
 
All around us there are signs of  growth, renewal and new life. 
 The branches of our Blossom tree in the Cadogan Gardens 
playground are now carrying  beautiful pink flowers,        
summer uniforms being worn and Sloane Square adorned 
with Coronation bunting. Despite many wet, grey sky days, 
it does seem that, slowly but surely, we are seeing more 
signs of spring and plenty of new beginnings 
 
This week Reception Class had a very exciting delivery… 
duckling eggs! Currently, three out of the five eggs have 
hatched and the children and staff are eagerly awaiting the 
fourth. What an exciting way for the children to witness new life! 
Sadly one of the ducklings didn’t make it but the children were very brave when 
Miss Martin delivered the sad news.  
 
Look how cute our new feathered friends are! 
 



 

 

Follow us on our social media 
platforms: 

 
Federation Instagram  

@cchtfederation 
School Kitchen  

Instagram  
@ccandhtschoolkitchen 

Amazon Wish list                                                         
If you would like to  purchase 
something on our behalf, 
please visit: https://amzn.eu/3jaGUpR     

If you find something you would like  to     
purchase – just add  it   to your basket and   
follow the same procedures as it you  were  
ordering something for  yourself. The items 
will then be  delivered directly to the school  

please make sure you select the school                  
address in the  delivery section.     

   Look out for new items                                       
added every week! 

Happy Eid al-Fitr 

As we come to the Holy month of Ramadan,  
on behalf of everyone at Holy Trinity , we 
would like  to wish our Muslim families and  
colleagues ‘Eid Mubarak’. 
 
After family celebrations this weekend, we  
look forward to hearing  details of  how you 
celebrated.  

Did you know? 
 

 Eid Al-Fitr is a Festival of thanksgiving.  
 
 Eid al-Fitr, known as the Festival of Breaking the Fast is celebrated amongst Muslims all 

over the world. 
 
 People greet each other during Eid Al-Fitr by saying ‘Eid Mubarak  
 
 Eid Al-Fitr is a time of charity and gifts are often given  
 
 Eid takes place at the end of Ramadan  
 
 During Ramadan, Muslims don’t eat or drink from dawn until dusk. This is called fasting.  

 

 

Class Meetings 
You are invited to come along to our 
Summer Term class meeting.  All 
meetings will be at 9.10am in your 
child’s classroom.  Come along and 
find out what your child will be 
learning   during next term. 
 

Year 3: 
Monday 24th April 
Year 4: 
Tuesday 25th April 
Year 5: 
Wednesday 26th April 
Year 6: 
Thursday 27th April 

https://www.instagram.com/cchtfederation/
https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/
https://amzn.eu/3jaGUpR


 

 



 

 

Please support the children and staff at Christ Church & Holy Trinity C of E Primary 
Schools who are proudly walking from Hampton Court Palace to Christ Church 
School on Saturday 13th May, in celebration of the King's Coronation.  Do share the link 
above with family and friends to help us reach our £10,000 target. We will be walking a total 
of 13 miles but there will be 3 starting points to choose from along the way so please do come 
along, wave us off and take part, everyone is welcome  
 
We will be raising funds for our Creative Classrooms, to enhance and enrich our pupils' 
education and complement the curriculum.  Items we will purchase will include digital camer-
as, annual subscriptions, playtime equipment, art, drama, music and gardening resources as 
well as funding class trips, specialist artists and visitors.  Outstanding classrooms are central 
to the happiness and success of all children.  Creative environments revolve around excellent 
teaching and learning but the importance of resources is paramount.  The inclusion of a range 
of exciting books, interactive toys and IT ensure the lessons are interactive, engaging and  
accessible for all learners and that the learning opportunities will be imaginative,  
innovative and collaborative.  Planning for visitors to come into our schools and share their 
expertise is such an important part of bringing the curriculum to life and going on school trips 
offers the children a unique cultural learning experience, encouraging curiosity, while music 
and drama have such a positive impact on a child's physical, emotional and social wellbeing 
as well as cognitive development. 
 
Here is the itinerary for the day: 

10am - Meet at Hampton Court Palace if you would like to walk the full 13 miles (4.5 hours 
approximately not including stops) 

1pm - Meet at Fulham Palace (organisers will be there from 12pm) if you would like to walk 4 
miles (1.5 hours approximately) 

2.30pm - Meet at St. Mary's Church, Battersea if you would like to join us for the remainder 
of the walk (1 mile). 

3pm - Meet and greet the walkers at Christ Church School, Chelsea for a BBQ, drinks, ice 
cream and celebrations. 

Here is a link to the route we will be taking - https://tinyurl.com/2p8k23ut  

Coronation Walk  
Saturday 13th May 

10am 
            TO DONATE CLICK HERE:  

https://cchtrbkc.enthuse.com/cf/coronation-walk---saturday-13th-may 

https://tinyurl.com/2p8k23ut


 

 

Coronation 
Walk  

 

SPONSORED 
WALK  

T-SHIRTS 

Can you help? 
 

Do you know of a 
company or business 

who might like to sponsor our t-shirts 
for the walk?  

Fabulous marketing opportunity/Charity 
donation. 

To include their company branding on 
400 t-shirts. 

 
If so please get in touch with Katie Rose 

on krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk 
Timing is of the essence! 



 

 

Year 5  - Visit to Westminster Abbey 

‘We learned about the 
throne that the king will 
sit on  - We all thought it 
was going to be gold, 
but it was brown’   
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